
From Cllr. Alexa Loo &  Cllr. Linda McPhail: 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Richmond Hospital Acute Care Tower replacement project 

Recommendation 

(1) That Council write to the Premier, Minister of Health and the Minister of Finance and ask for Treasury Board
approval of the Business Plan and confirmation of the funding for the new Acute Care Tower in Richmond; and

(2) cc Richmond MLAs, Vancouver Coastal Health Board and the Richmond Hospital Foundation; and
(3) That Council invite the Richmond MLAs to a meeting to discuss the funding and timeline for the Richmond

Hospital upgrade

Background: 

- Jun., 2016 – the Province announced it had approved the first phase of planning for a new Acute Care Tower, the
Concept Plan

-Jan., 2017 – the board of Vancouver Coastal Health approved the plan and submitted to the Ministry of Health

-Mar. 6, 2017 – Richmond Hospital Foundation presentation at General Purposes Committee.  Link to minutes and
Richmond Hospital Foundation presentation
https://www.richmond.ca/cityhall/council/agendas/gp/2017/030617_minutes.htm

- Mar. 13, 2017 -Richmond Council wrote to the Premier, Minister of Health, Minister of Finance, Richmond MLA’s, the
Leader of the Opposition and Vancouver Coastal Health (see attached)

- Mar. 29, 2018 – Premier Horgan announced the approval of the Concept Plan for the new Acute Care Tower and the
move forward to the Business Plan stage

- Jul. 2, 2020 – Premier Horgan and Health Minister Dix, at a visit to Richmond Hospital, announced an expanded scope
for the project which included new a Medical Imaging Centre and new Emergency Department to be included in the Plan

- Nov. 2020 - Business Plan approved by Vancouver Coastal Health and submitted to the government

-Apr.20, 2021 - provincial budget announcement is silent on new Acute Care Tower

-May 10, 2021 – the Richmond Hospital Foundation announces that their ACT NOW capital campaign for a new acute
care tower officially reached its $50 million goal ( see attached letter)

We know that the existing Richmond Hospital North Tower structure has significant structural deficiencies and there is 
no doubt about the urgency for a new Acute Care tower. 

On behalf of the residents of the city of Richmond, we need to again urge the provincial government to advance and 
fund this critically important project. 

GP – 174

https://www.richmond.ca/cityhall/council/agendas/gp/2017/030617_minutes.htm


GP – 175



GP – 176



GP – 177




